
College Glen Little League 

Board Minutes – 7/9/17 

Board Members Present: Jake Logsdon, Mark Ogihara, Tony Edwards, Adam Parsley, Tiffany Henderson, Gretchen 

Gill, Steve Gill, Karen Dettman, Rashan Anderson 

Agenda: 

1. Fireworks Update:  The CG community came out and fully supported the fireworks booth this year.  Total 

gross sales from 6/28 to 7/4 were $24,294.  After payment of wholesale to TNT and estimating taxes, CG 

should net around $9,000 for the 2017 year.  From Eddie -  Balance for the league is $30,419 as of 7/9. 

a. IPad was a success.  Volunteers liked the ease of the system.   

b. Heather and Adam will coordinate better next year with Gaby to send out early reminders to 

fireworks volunteers. Reminders will be sent out starting in April. 

c. Adam will complete the fireworks fundraiser for the 2018 year and then retire.  If anyone is 

interested in taking over the fundraiser for the 2019 year, please contact Adam.  

2. Fall Ball:  Any Doell has volunteered to organize Fall Ball.  Jake and Steve will assist with the organization 

and staffing of Fall Ball.  Registration will begin around July 17th to September 1st . There will be no late 

registration, as we need to make sure that we have enough apparel for players.  CG will continue with 

Farm Transition, Farm Established, Minor Transition, Minor Established, Major.  Fall Ball season begins 

9/10 and ends 10/29.   

Side discussion of top soil and seeding fields for next season.  Seeding will begin 7/21. 

3. All-Stars:  Great showing for CG! Minors are 5-0 and are moving on to Sections.  Juniors are currently in 

sections.  Congratulations to both CG All-Star Teams.  Just a clarification that Minors games will be located 

in West Sacramento at 5:45 

4. City of Sacramento update:  City will be paving the CG parking complex beginning in September.  Jake 

displayed city plan that he secured which will include 57 marked parking spaces.  This plan will come at no 

cost to CG.  Dumpster will need to be temporarily moved to the street.  Portable bathrooms will have to 

be moved also temporarily in order to make room for paving.   

Jake has been working with the city on approval for a new field located on the old pee wee location. You 

Negotiations are progressing well with the city and CG may be able to add a full field in the next 1-2 years  

Open Items: 

Steve: Review of updates for All-Star Game scores.  

            Parent survey will go out this week. Tiffany reviewed the revised survey. 

Karen:  Update on snack bar maintenance for the off-season. 

Eddie: Tiffany:  Discussion of security for main entrance gates.  Players must be supervised if they are using the 

complex and should not have access to combinations. 

Jake:  Discussion of bringing speaker Domingo Ayala to CG before the season begins as a possible fundraiser for the 

league. 

 
NEXT BOARD MEETING: 7/23/17 7:00pm at Round Table.  

 


